Message from Miklós Haraszti to the Third Forum of Human Rights Defenders in Belarus
Dear friends of human rights, and of Belarus (the two being the same):
I greet you from my heart. Your work is crucial for the realization of the promise of dignity, freedom and equality for all persons, not just in Belarus, but also in the whole of Europe, and in the world. 

The organizations that labor for human rights, and their members, are the best examples of civic patriotism everywhere. Their work is not simple and not without difficulties anywhere. But this is especially true in the countries, like unfortunately Belarus is at the moment, where their work is made artificially difficult by a system of restrictions, and sometimes made full of sacrifice by repression and cruel and inhumane treatment of the victims of repression.

Belarus is the living example that ruling by law is not equal with rule of the law. The truest and most patriotic citizens get into a very difficult situation if the aim of the existing laws is to make the promises of the constitution hollow, deprive citizens from a series of important liberties, and rid them from the legal remedies of deficiencies of the laws and the institutions. The situation occurs where these citizens can and must find support for their cause in the international standards to which their country has subscribed, and in the international institutions to which their country is an official party. The criminalization of such international support is a violation of human rights and of  human decency. Civil society -- the most important foundation of all democracies -- has the right and must have the possibility to seek and accept solidarity and actual support from the worldwide community, as human rights are common for every person on earth.
In this brief message, I could long dwell on details of deficiencies in the enjoyment of human rights in your country. But you are the best professors of that knowledge, so no need for that education. What remains is my sincere thanks for your support for my work, that of the United Nations. Unfortunately, the Government of Belarus still fails to recognize that fully cooperating with the international community over established human rights deficiencies is in the join interest of Government and civil society. It is not a loss of dignityfor the Government, -- on the contrary, it brings recognition instead of isolation. In this situation, your help for the cause, your immensely important fact-finding, documentations, and activism, are the promise and the guarantee that hopefully sooner than later the Government will join in the work. 
I wish you much success, as your success will be that of Belarus, of the international community, and of every person in the world. 
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